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Dates of Interest: 

 
8/1    NO Torah Study 
8/7    Services Azalea Trace 
         4:30pm 

         Services FUMC 6:00pm 
         Followed by pot luck 

8/11  Torah on Tap 5:00 pm 

         Old Hickory Whiskey        
         Bar 
8/14  Services FUMC 6:00pm 
         Followed by pot luck 

8/15  Torah Study 9:30 
         Poker Tournament 6:00 
8/21  Services FUMC 6:00pm 

         Followed by pot luck 
8/23  Cemetery Cleanup 9-1 
8/28  Services FUMC 6:00pm 

         Followed by pot luck 
8/30  School for Jewish Living          
         Pool Party 
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Get Your Poker Face On!!! 

 

Cemetery Cleanup Scheduled 
August 23, 9:00 am - 1:00 pm 

 

I visited the cemetery with Charles Kraselsky last month to bury some of his family’s 

religious books that were ruined by the flood. We then did a two man clean up, which 

helped a little. While cemeteries by definition are not cheery places, ours is rather sad. 

As Vice President of TBE and therefore chairman of the cemetery, I have scheduled a 

cemetery clean up day for Sunday, August 23 from 9-1, for anyone who wishes to help. 
Bring shovels, rakes, brooms, weed-eaters, blowers or anything else you think will help 

with this endeavor. I will provide drinks snacks and trash bags. This is a great opportu-

nity for Youth Group involvement. In 4 hours I think 30 of us can transform this sacred 

resting spot. No need to RSVP.  Just show up with gloves and motivation. 

 

Terry Gross 

Vice President 

Join the Fun!!!   

Poker Tournament Has Arrived 
Location Change: 800 Silver Strand Ct., GB 32563 

Saturday, August 15 beginning at 6:00 pm 
Doors open at 5:15 pm 

Free Food, Cash Bar 

Great Prizes (non-monetary) to top 9 Players 

1st Place - Big Green Egg 

2nd Place - Large Flat Screen TV 

Contact Terry Gross for details 

434-3333 or 449-1762 

Torah Study for the month of August will take 

place on Saturday,  August 15  

(no meeting on Aug. 1) 

Location:                      

803 N. Palafox St. 

Bagel and Schmear provided 



 
From the Rabbi 

“...before we know 

it, Rosh Hashanah 

and Yom Kippur 

will be upon us and 

there is much that 

needs to be done.” 

Page 2  

Rabbi Joel Fleekop 

Like New Englanders 

turning their thoughts to 

baseball in February, it 

seems almost absurd to 

think about the High 

Holy Days in the midst of 

summer.  But before we 

know it, Rosh Hashanah 

and Yom Kippur will be 

upon us and there is 

much that needs to be  

done.  Fortunately, the 

Jewish calendar has ways 

of announcing the ap-

proach of these impor-

tant dates, of letting us 

know that it is time to 

begin preparing. 

 

One way the holidays are 

announced is that 

throughout month of Elul, 

the month that precedes 

Rosh Hashanah, Psalm 27 

is traditionally included in 

morning and evening ser-

vices and, on weekdays, 

the shofar is blown.  Both 

Psalm 27, which contains 

the phrase, “Hear, O 

Eternal, when I cry aloud; 

Have mercy on me, an-

swer me,” and the pene-

trating sound of the sho-

far remind us that it is 

time to look deep into 

ourselves, to begin asking 

God and those we have 

wronged for forgiveness, 

and in turn, to grant for-

giveness to others.  

 

Another important event 

on the calendar is the 

Selichot service.  As we 

learn in Mahzor Vitry, an 

eleventh century work 

describing observance of 

holidays, the Selichot ser-

vice takes place late at 

night.  The prayers, which 

focus on asking God for 

forgiveness, are sung to 

their High Holy Day 

melodies.  In many ways 

Selichot is a “best of” mix 

of the High Holy Days 

and I find the service in-

valuable in helping set the 

right mindset going into 

Rosh Hashanah.  Selichot 

falls this year on Septem-

ber 5th and I hope you 

will make a point of at-

tending.  The service be-

gins at 9:00 pm and is 

preceded by a special 

movie and discussion 

starting at 7:00 pm.   

 

With casual and carefree 

afternoons at the beach 

filling our thoughts, if not 

actually our days, it is 

hard to think about the 

traditions and demands of 

Rosh Hashanah and Yom  

Kippur.  But taking time 

before they arrive to pre-

pare ourselves, especially 

emotionally, can make a 

big difference in how we 

experience the High Holy 

Days.  It may feel funny  

to prepare for Rosh Ha-

shanah and Yom Kippur 

during the dog days of 

summer, just like it seems 

ridiculous to get excited 

for baseball in February, 

but these early starts 

make all the difference. 

 

Rabbi Joel 

During college, when I 

lived in the Boston area, 

the local sports radio 

station would do a live 

remote from Fenway 

Park every February.  

Bundled up in hats, 

gloves, and who knows 

how many layers, the 

radio personalities stood 

in the midst of the New 

England winter to an-

nounce to Boston 

sports fans the official 

start of spring -- the mo-

ment the Red Sox’s 

equipment truck pulled 

out for Spring Training 

in Fort Meyers, Florida.  

While to an outsider the 

event appears to be 

both unnecessary and 

ridiculous, it served a 

valuable purpose.  The 

station’s annual remote 

reminded those living 

through months of grey 

skies that a sunny sum-

mer of baseball was not 

far off.  With pitchers 

and catchers reporting 

the following week, it 

was time to start learn-

ing about the year’s 

promising prospects, to  

circle on the calendar 

the dates when the 

hated Yankees were in 

town, and to begin  

emotionally preparing 

for the inevitably tragic 

roller coaster ride of a 

Red Sox season (at  

the time the Red Sox 

had not won a World 

Series in nearly 80 

years). 



Sometimes while driving, 

just for kicks, I’ll ask the 

nice lady inside my GPS to 

find particular places, for 

instance, nearest Thai res-

taurants or nearest golf 

courses. Usually her list-

ings are impressively pre-

cise and other times, 

they’re rather humorous. 

Recently, while driving in  

Pensacola, I verbally re-

quested,  “Find nearest 

synagogue” and I 

promptly received a listing 

of the nearest City Halls.  

I chuckled and then for 

even more fun, I tried, 

“Find nearest temple”.  

For that request, I re-

ceived a listing of the 

nearest campgrounds.  I 

later reflected on these  

listings and realized that 

the nice lady may need 

her hearing checked, but 

also determined maybe 

she wasn’t so far off in 

her interpretation after 

all. Most synagogues have 

a Board of Directors 

which runs somewhat like 

a City Hall. Through the 

years, Temple Beth El has 

even had several mayors 

serving on its board in-

cluding most recently Gulf 

Breeze Mayor Matt  

Dannheisser and Mayor 

Beverly Zimmern who 

preceded Matt.  Temples 

also have notable similari-

ties to Jewish summer 

camps. Together we pray, 

play, sing, dance, eat, per-

form kind deeds, learn 

new skills and make last-

ing friendships. 

Temple Beth El, like City 

Halls and summer camps, 

cannot function without 

its volunteers.  Thank you 

to all the volunteers 

throughout the 139 years 

of Temple Beth El’s his-

tory. Currently, we have 

many who continue to 

dream and selflessly do 

good deeds for the con-

gregation and the commu-

nity. Amongst those, we 

thank Rabbi Joel Fleekop 

who goes far beyond his 

rabbinic duties; Andrea 

Fleekop, Director of the 

School for Jewish Living, 

who also provides so  

much to the congregation 

and community beyond 

her school duties; Terry 

Gross, our Vice President, 

chairs the Administrative 

and Cemetery Commit-

tees and organizes the 

large Poker  

Tournament fundraiser 

each year; Cindy Gross is 

President of the Pensacola 

Jewish Federation;  Carol 

Kahn Rosenblatt is our 

Treasurer and chair of the 

Finance Committee; Pat 

Braunstien is the board 

Secretary and Chair of the 

Communications Com-

mittee; Fred Levin is our 

Past President; Renee 

Eilen and Marty Lisner, 

serve as our Sisterhood 

Co-Presidents, Steve Eilen 

is our Brotherhood Presi-

dent; Sydney McAbee is 

our newly elected Nomi-

nating Committee Chair; 

Matt Dannheisser and 

Rodney Rich serve as the 

From the President 
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Janet Kahn 

 

“If you see a 

group of 

Tzaddikim - 

Good People 

standing near 

you, stand up and 

hug them and kiss 

them and hug 

them again.” 
 

 

Renovations Committee Co

-Chairs;  Danny Zimmern is 

our House Committee 

Chair; Jaime Montero is 

creating a Response Team 

to enhance temple security; 

Bill Kuhhirte has spent 

hours learning hymns to  

sing at services at Azalea 

Trace; Martin Lewis agreed 

to continue serving on the 

By-laws Committee; Alice 

Klein is the Chair of the 

Adult Education Commit-

tee; Linda Armacost serves  

as our Social Action Com-

mittee Chair; new board 

member, Jeanne Boyle, is 

our Membership Commit-

tee Chair; Ray Engel contin-

ues as Chair of the Ritual 

Committee; Allen Miller is 

our Library Committee 

Chair, Janet Schilling contin-

ues as the Editor of the 

Temple bulletin and Rich 

Cacace is Temple Beth El’s 

Webmaster.  Each is doing 

sacred work for Temple 

Beth El.  

 

If you see a group of Tzad-

dikim-Good People standing 

near you, stand up and hug 

them and kiss them and hug 

them again.                            

Ecclesiastes Rabba 3:5, 1 

 

Don’t be left out. Join in!  If 

you’re interested in serving 

on a committee or task 

force or have an idea you’d 

like to try, please let us 

know.  You, too just might 

get a hug. 

 

Janet Kahn 
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Sisterhood Notes  

Renee Eilen  

Marty Lisner 

It is not too early to 

reserve your spot 

for bimah flowers 

and oneg 

sponsorships. Please 

contact Janet 

Schilling for flowers 

at 944-3349 or 

janetschilling54 

@gmail.com 

and 

Hynda Rome for 

onegs at 479-2701 

or hrome@cox.net 

Sisterhood Program Schedule 2015-2016 

Celebrate Being Jewish with TBE Sisterhood 
 

Wednesday, Sept. 9   Enjoy some friendly competition and get ready to laugh as we  

11:30 am   compete in JEWPARDY (Jewish trivia, Jeopardy-style. 

Azalea Trace 
 

Wednesday, Oct. 21 Paid Membership Luncheon: “Mensches in the Mafia”  Explore the 

11:30 am   Secrets of the Jewish Mafia and its surprising contributions to  

Ever’mans  Jewish life with Rabbi Joel Fleekop 
 

Wednesday, Nov. 18 Back by popular demand, enjoy a Jewish cooking demonstration and a 

11:30 am   healthy lunch. 

Ever’mans 
 

Wednesday, Dec. 16 Learn how to make our communities safer by working together. 

11:30 am   Hear what you can do to better protect yourself and the places 

Downtown Library  you love. 
 

Tuesday, Jan. 5  Join with Federation friends in dinner and a show. “The Producers” is 

7:30 pm   playing at the Saenger Theater. 

Saenger Theater 
 

Wednesday, Jan. 20 Have you felt Sisterhood support in times of trouble or grief?  

11:30 am   Bring a special piece of fabric to contribute as we come together 

TBE   to create a comfort shawl. 
 

Friday, Jan. 22  Sisterhood Shabbat 

7:00 pm 

TBE 
 

Wednesday, Feb. 17 Travel through time and space as we celebrate the “Jewish Women We 

11:30 am   Love” 

TBE 
 

Saturday, Mar. 12 Sisterhood Bingo Night 

6:00 pm 
TBE 
 

Wednesday, Mar. 16 Get to know Tal, our community Israeli Sh’licha.  Celebrate the  

11:30 am   similarities and differences between Purim and Passover in Israel 

TBE   and the United States. 
 

Wednesday, Apr. 20 Bring a special Hagaddah to share and join us on a journey of 

11:30 am   Jewish artistic expression. 

TBE 
 

Saturday, May 7  Sisterhood presents its annual comedy show. Details TBA 

6:00 pm 
 

Wednesday, May 18 Sisterhood installation luncheon and WRJ district speaker 

11:30 am 

TBE 

 
 

A donation was 

made to the  

Mitzvah Caring 

Fund by  

Faye and Chip  

Merritt in memory 

of Walter Price, 

father of  

Marty Lisner 

Sisterhood Board Who’s Who 
 

Co-Presidents Renee Eilen, Marty Lisner 
 

Membership VP Deborah Buchalter 
 

Programming  Andrea Fleekop 

Co-VP  Pat Braunstien 
 

Treasurer Linda Armacost 
 

Corresponding Sec Terry Schwartz 
 

Recording Sec Alice Klein 

 

Committee Chairs 
 

Bingo Night Kym Lewis 

Bimah Flowers Janet Schilling 

Onegs  Hynda Rome 

Theater Night Faye Merritt 

Gift Shop  Marty Lisner 
Ronald McDonald Rose Kuhhirte 

House 

Senior Mitzvah Linda Armacost 

Project 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?pq=shabbat&sc=0-0&sp=-1&sk=&q=shabbat&qft=+filterui:imagesize-small+filterui:aspect-wide&FORM=R5IR19
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Educator’s Message: Splash Into the New Year 

 

Torah on Tap 

August 11 

At: Old Hickory Whiskey Bar 

123 S. Palafox  

Topic:  “Treaties: Concessions,  

Compromise, War & Peace" 

Schmoozing at 5:00 pm 

Study at 5:30 pm 

 

Shalom and welcome to the upcoming school year 2015-2016.  I hope  
you are enjoying a pleasant summer and gearing up for an exciting  

school year.   
 

School for Jewish Living registration materials are now available online  

at www.templebethelofpensacola.org.  
 

EARLY BIRD DEAL: REGISTER BY AUGUST 15 & 
SAVE $25 PER CHILD 

 

We will Splash into the New Year with a family pool party on August 30,  
12-2pm at the home of Ed and Nichole Friedland, 4750 Slaback,  

Pensacola.   
 

Temple construction is in full swing.  It is very exciting to watch the  

progress and envision all the exciting new features, including a state of  

the art new playground for the children and an amazing new youth  

room.  With construction scheduled to continue into the fall, our two  
September sessions will be held at Creative Learning Academy, 3151  

Hyde Park Road, Pensacola. This year we will also be joining together for 

Jewish experiences outside of the weekly Sunday timeframe, such as special 
Shabbat and Holiday programs.  
 

Again, it is a very exciting time in the life of Temple Beth El.  Before  
we know it, the school year and the High Holiday season will arrive.   

The Education Committee, teachers and assistants, Rabbi Joel and I  

look forward to a new year of memorable Jewish experiences with your  

family. 
 

It takes a community to raise a Jewish child. Volunteers and support  

are needed to make our school a success. If you have any questions or  
are interested in serving as a teacher, substitute, member of the  

education committee or kitchen, music, or library volunteer, please  

contact me at andreafleekop@hotmail.com. 
 

L’Shalom, 

Andrea Fleekop 

 

School for Jewish Living  

Registration Open 

 

Program begins on  

Sunday, August 30 

 

Full calendar and  

registration materials are 

online at 
www.templebethelofpensacola.org 

 
 

The 2015 URJ Biennial will be here soon.  Consider attending this uplifting, educa-

tional, spiritual, fun and exciting event.  For more information, go to: biennial.urj.org 

 

We are delighted to welcome 
new members  

Dr. Allen and Ann Litvak  
to our  

congregation. 

Inside of sanctuary during renovation. 

Movie and Selichot Service 

Saturday, September 5 at 7pm 
 

Join us as we mark the official beginning of the 

High Holy Day season with a special Selichot 

program and service. This year’s program, will 

feature the film “A Serious Man.”  From award 
winning directors, the Coen Brothers, A Serious 

Man tells the story of Larry Gopnick, a Midwest-

ern physics professor who is forced to confront a  

series of personal and professional disappoint-

ments. A “dark comedy” the film is filled with 

Jewish themes and characters. 
 

Following the screening, Rabbi Fleekop will lead a 

discussion on responsibility, the limits of forgive-

ness and generosity, and life in an unpredictable 

world. 
 

Following the program Selichot services will be 

held in the sanctuary.  Services will begin at             
approximately 9pm. 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=beer+background&qs=n&form=QBIR&pq=beer+background&sc=0-0&sp=-1&sk=
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Donations 

Temple Beth El General Fund:  

In memory of Walter Price from Ann Schops 

In memory of Helen Schulein from Ann Schops 

In memory of "Tiny" and Emma Berllin from  

Rochelle Simpson 
 

Temple Beth El Renovation Fund: 

In honor of Past President, Capt. Fred Levin, Ret. 

from Jane Starr Seligman 

In honor of new President, Janet Kahn from Jane 

Starr Seligman 

In memory of  Jack Kichler from Cookie Kichler 

In memory of Helen Schulein from Harry and 

Anita Kahn 

In memory of Helen Schulein from Dolores              
Gelfand 

In memory of Bill Foley from Bennie Baker 

In memory of Walter Price from Janet and Logan 

Schilling 

In memory of Bill Foley from Claire Ades 

In memory of Helen Schulein from Claire Ades 

In memory of Helen Schulein from Beverly and 

Bill Zimmern 

In memory of Helen Schulein from Isis and Albert 

Klein 

In memory of Helen Schulein from Dave and 

Sherlee Aronson 

In memory of Helen Schulein from Charles and 

Janet Kahn 

In memory of Helen Schulein from Saul and 

Nancy Ullman 

In memory of Helen Schulein from Doug and 

Mollie Robbins  
 

Rabbi's Discretionary Fund: 

In memory of Helen Schulein from Lucille Foley 
 

Sylvia Rosenbloum Cole Music Fund: 

In memory of Helen Schulein from Louis and  

Denise Rosenbloum  

In memory of Helen Schulein from Dr. Ed Siegel  
 

School for Jewish Living: 

In memory of Walter Price from Lucille Foley 

 

A NFTY Opportunity 
  

Dear Parents of Incoming High School Students: 

 
The first NFTY weekend of the school year is 

around the corner and Temple Beth El would love 

to be represented by your teenager. 

 
NFTY is the National Reform Jewish Youth Group. 

NFTY is a movement that builds strong, welcoming, 

inspired communities through teen-powered engage-

ment. Together, we pursue tikkun olam, personal 

growth, youth empowerment, and deep connec-

tions, all rooted in Reform Judaism. NFTY’s South-

ern Region (NFTY-SO) comprises Louisiana, Missis-

sippi, Arkansas, western Tennessee, Alabama 

(excluding Montgomery), and the Florida panhandle.  

 

Who:  Incoming 9th-12th graders. 
What:  NFTY SO Leadership Institute weekend 

retreat with Jewish teens from across the South. 
When:  Labor Day Weekend, Sept 4-7.  Event be-

gins at 5pm on Friday, Sept 4 and ends on Monday, 

Sept 7 at 10am. 

Where: Henry S. Jacobs Camp, Utica, MS. 
Why: Meet Jewish teens from across the South, 

gain leadership skills, strengthen Jewish identity, and 

have fun! 

Cost:   

Early Bird, Register by Aug 4 Fee: $170 

Regular by Aug 17 Fee: $185 

Late by Aug 31 Fee: $195 

 
Fees include 3% contribution to Mazon: A Jewish 

Response to Hunger. 
 

Partial and full scholarships available through Temple 

Beth El.  Contact Rabbi Joel for more information. 

Register at: http://www.nfty.org/so/events/institute/ 

 
Please let us know if you plan to attend, so we can 

help arrange carpools. 

 

Thanks, 

Andrea 
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August Birthdays 

2nd    Joshua Borelli 

         Laura Lazear 

3rd      Jennifer Zimmerman 

4th      Chuck Lisner 

 Bill Kuhhirte 

 John Fuqua 

5th      Dave Suhrbier 

6th      Andrew Rothfeder 

 Joshua Goldfarb 

7th      Haley Gross 

9th      Pat Langnau 

         Noah Schwartz 

 Kate Trattner 

10th     Cookie Kichler 

11th      Charles Kraselsky 

 Georgia Robles 

 Jim Montero 

13th     Rose Kuhhirte 

         Betty Retting Hauver 

         Mesha Boyle 

         Dan Philips 

14th     Leah Ann Gummere 

15th     Robin Mertins 

16th     Natalie Soloway 

August Anniversaries 

1st       Sandra and Rod Moody 

7th      Janet and Charles Kahn 

8th      Yvonne and Steven Kass 

         Judith and Zvi Salpeter 

10th     Jan and David Suhrbier 

11th      Robin and Benjamin 

 Zimmern 

14th     Kricket and Rodney Rich 

21st     Elaine and Rabbi William 

 Schwartz 

21st     Anita and Harry Kahn 

 Wanda and Jody Schlesinger 

24th     Sue and Joel Levin 

27th     Belle and Lewis Bear 

30th     Sharon and Bobby Marcus 

31st     Sally and Richard Schwartz 

Birthdays and Anniversaries 

17th     Bob Klein 

18th     Charlotte Merritt 

         Helene Leonard 

20th     Laura Pearce 

21st     Dottie Kahn Galloway 

 Bert Dannheisser 

 Yvonne Kass 

 John Ochs 

22nd    Wanda Schlesinger 

 Dennis Flores 

23rd Anne Schuman 

25th     Lee Sear 

26th     Kiel Gross Hunter 

 Chris Shawyer 

27th     Kate Lamb 

28th     Dale Silver 

         Pat Braunstien 

29th     Dante Kahn 

30th     Frank Silver 

 Alice Klein 

31st     Karen Dannheisser 

 Stacy Stricker 

31st     Capt. Fred Levin, Ret. 

 

 

 

CHAI Discussion Group 

Wants Your Input 

 

CHAI means life, and that's 

what these monthly, lively            

discussions on provocative 

subjects are. We have a loyal 

attendee group, but would like 

to make the day and time 

more available to more                      

interested people. So, please 

let me know days, and times 

more convenient for you. 

Email me at Wein@att.net.   
  

Marge Wein, Chair 

The Jewish community will be welcoming Tal Izhakov to Pensa-

cola at the end of August.  Tal is coming from Afula, Israel to 

serve as our Schlicha for the next year. Tal has been employed 

as an elementary school teacher in Israel, working with first, 

second and third grade students.  She served in the Education 

and Youth Corps in the military as a soldier-teacher working 

in schools and a day care center for children from underprivi-

leged backgrounds. She also has additional educational experi-

ence ranging from practical teaching to participation in the 

“Hillel Clinic” at Oranim College.  Tal has also spent four years 

in volunteer service to “Akim” Israel: The National Association 

for the Habilitation of Children and Adults with Intellectual 

Disabilities.   

 

We are excited to have Tal join our community and look for-

ward to learning about Israel through her experiences.  We 

hope you will join us in welcoming Tal to Pensacola later this 

month.  A party to celebrate her arrival will be announced at a 

later date. 

Federation Will Welcome New Schlicha 



                                                                                                                                                                   

The Schilling Bed and Breakfast has been 

operating at 100% capacity this summer.  

We were so happy to have a two week 

visit with Jordan and Candice, who recently 

returned from New Zealand.  No sooner 

than they had left, Logan’s brother passed 

through and shortly thereafter, my brother 

paid us a week-long visit.  Great food and 

drink and did I mention desserts were on 

the agenda each day.  And with all that 

catching up to do, the exercise program 

had to be put on hold!  All that family love 

comes with a price which is verifiable and 

can be recorded on the bathroom scale!  

So now it is back to the business of healthy 

eating and shedding a few unwanted 

pounds.   

 

One of my favorite breakfast recipes in the 

summer and is always on the B&B menu, is 

Ricotta Blueberry Pancakes.  They are deli-

cious and light (and by that I mean textur-

ally, not calorically!) and a must when fresh 

blueberries are in season.  And you might 

think that dieting has to be boring and fla-

vorless, but not when you try some of the 

recipes from the “Zero Belly Diet” plan by 

David Zinczenko.  All are wonderful and 

tasty and easy to prepare.  As a matter of 

fact, I use many of them year round, not 

just when dieting becomes a necessity.   

 

So I hope you enjoy the pancakes, but re-

member they can always be followed by a 

tasty salad or soup if the need arises. 

 

Blueberry Ricotta Pancakes 

 

1 1/2 c. flour 

1 tsp. baking powder 

1/4 tsp. baking soda 

1/4 tsp. salt 

1 1/2 Tbsp. sugar 

4 Tbsp. melted butter 

1/2 c. ricotta cheese 

1 large egg 

1/2 c. orange juice 

1/3 c. milk 

1/2 tsp. vanilla extract 

3/4-1 c. blueberries 

1 to 2 tsp. finely grated orange zest,                

optional 

Cooking oil spray 
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Note: This batter will be thick; not the 

pourable kind but it bakes up light and deli-

cious.   

 

In a bowl, combine the flour with baking 

powder, soda, salt, and sugar.  In another 

bowl, whisk together the butter, ricotta 

cheese, egg, orange juice, milk, and vanilla.  

Combine the wet and dry ingredients just 

until blended.  Gently stir in the blueberries 

and orange zest, if using.  Spray a skillet or 

griddle with cooking spray over medium 

heat.  Spoon a small amount of batter onto 

the hot skillet (I use an ice cream scoop) and 

spread gently with the back of a spoon.  

Turn when golden on one side.  Continue 

cooking till golden on other side.  Serve with 

blueberry preserves, blueberry or maple 

syrup.  Serves 4 

 

Going Lentil Soup 

 

1 Tbsp. olive oil 

1 medium onion, minced 

2 cloves garlic, minced 

1 Tbsp. fresh minced ginger 

1/2 jalapeno, minced 

2 medium carrots, peeled and diced 

1 c. dried green lentils 

1/4 tsp. cumin 

1 bay leaf 

8 oz. lite coconut milk 

3 c. low sodium vegetable stock or water 

1 Tbsp. reduced sodium soy sauce 

1 Tbsp. red wine vinegar 

Salt and pepper to taste 

Heat olive oil in a medium pot on medium 

heat.  Add onion, garlic, ginger, jalapeno, and 

carrots and sauté until the onions are soft 

and translucent, about 3 minutes. Add the 

lentils, cumin, bay leaf, coconut milkm and 

stock or water.  Turn the heat to low and 

simmer until the liquid has reduced and the 

lentils are tender, about 30 minutes.  Season 

with the soy sauce, vinegar, and salt and pep-

per to taste.  If you  like use a had blender 

to gently puree the soup for a thicker tex-

ture. 

Makes 6 one cup servings 

Kitchen Kibbitz by Janet Schilling 

August Calendar 
 

1 No Torah Study 

2  

3 
4  

5  

6 

7 Services at Azalea Trace 

   4:30 

   Services at FUMC 6:00 

   Followed by covered dish 

8  

9 

10  
11 Torah on Tap 5:00 pm 
   Old Hickory Whiskey Bar        

12  

13 

14 Services at FUMC 6:00 

   Followed by covered dish 

15 Torah Study 9:30 

     Poker Tournament 6:00 

16 

17  

18 

19 

20  

21 Services at FUMC 6:00 

   Followed by covered dish 

22  

23 Cemetery Cleanup 9-1 

24  

25 

26 

27 

28 Services at FUMC 6:00 

   Followed by covered dish 

29  

30 SJL Pool Party 12pm 
Home of Ed and Nicole 

Friedland 

31 



August 2015                                                                                                                                                     Page 9 

To be read on August 7: 

Aug 1st   Arnold Seligman 

 Nan Gundersheimer 

 B.L. Gundersheimer 

 B.L. Gundersheimer, Jr. 

 Toni Light 

 Adrian Goldstein 

2nd      Lillian Cohn Kahn 

3rd      William Zimmern 

         Michael Morros 

4th      Rosalie Ranvik 

 Elias Joshua 

5th      Clarence M. Frenkel, Sr. 

 Clarence Frenkel, Jr. 

 Joe Kraselsky 

 Borukh Katsnelson 

7th      Ruby Greenhut 

 Robert H. Kahn, Sr. 

 Hannah Klein 

 
To be read on August 14:                      

9th      Ellen Irene Landau 

 Marx B. Loeb 

10th     Alex Rosenau 

 Betty Rubin 

 Anna Hoffman 

 Zelda Chernosky 

    Sam Cohan 

 Thelma Morris 

11th      Clarence C. Jacobson 

 Bernice Mohr 

13th     Hal Retting 

         Abner Starr 

         Anna M. Eadews 

14th     Helen Leventhal 

 Esther Lindy 

 Vivian Rubin 

 

 

To be read on August 21:                       

15th     Rabbi Leonard Mervis 

         Barbara Lee Rank 

17th     George Wagenheim 

         Donald Danly 

18th     Louise B. Cohen 

 Paul Kling, Sr. 

 Toby Hertz, Sr. 

20th     Mirion L. Kahn 

         Bluma Kariker 

 Robert Gordon 

 Jeannette S. Bookman 

 Rose McKenna 

21st     Henry Moskowitz 

         Nathan Greenberg 

 

To be read on August 28: 

22nd    Louis Fox 

         Louis Karger 

 Herman Heinberg 
24th     Florence Shipnuck 

         Abe Levine 

         Evelyne Wolf Walborsky 

25th     Sadie G. Abrams 

26th     Frederick M. Woolenberg 

 Michael Lurie 

 William Frank 

 Eleanor “Ruth” Frenkel 

 

To be read on September 4: 

29th     Peggy Fox 

Aug 30 Sam Isaacs 

 Silvia Rome 

 Pearl Zam 

 Charlene Yawitz 

         Eddie Yawitz 

 

 

 

Send this form with your check to: 
Temple Beth El      ___  Temple Beth El Renovation Fund 

800 N. Palafox St.     

Pensacola, FL 32501     ___  Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund 
 

Circle one:      ___  Fannie W. Frenkel Perpetual Care Fund 

In memory of/In honor of 

___________________________________   ___  Jonathan L. Kahn  Library Fund 

(person’s name or event) 

Donor:______________________________   ___  Peter Van Wezel Youth Fund 

Address:_____________________________ 

____________________________________   ___  Sylvia Rosenbloum Cole Music Fund 

____________________________________    

Acknowledge To:_______________________   ___  School for Jewish Living Fund 

____________________________________ 

____________________________________   ___  Brenda Vigodsky Mitzvah/Caring Fund 

        (checks payable to TBE Sisterhood) 

Donation Form                                                                               

 

Volunteers are not unpaid  

because they are  

worthless, but because 

they are priceless. 

 ~Anonymous 

Yahrzeits                                                                                                

 

Condolences are offered to  

Elise Bernstein for the loss of her 

grandson, Michael Ryan Bernstein, 

nephew of  

Dr. Stephen and Audrey Bernstein. 

Services were held in  

St. Louis, Missouri.  

May his memory be for a blessing. 

Z”l 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

JOIN US AT  

TEMPLE   

All are welcome! 

 

 

 

DATES OF INTEREST 
8/1    NO Torah Study 

8/7    Services Azalea Trace 

         4:30pm 

         Services FUMC 6:00pm 

         Followed by pot luck 

8/11  Torah on Tap 5:00 pm 

         Old Hickory Whiskey        

         Bar 

8/14  Services FUMC 6:00pm 

         Followed by pot luck 

8/15  Torah Study 9:30 

         Poker Tournament 6:00 

8/21  Services FUMC 6:00pm 

         Followed by pot luck 

8/23  Cemetery Cleanup 9-1 

8/28  Services FUMC 6:00pm 

         Followed by pot luck 

8/30  School for Jewish Living          

         Pool Party 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Beth El Life Staff 
Janet Schilling, Editor 

 

Kathy Smith,  

Production 
 

Pat Braunstien 

Janet Kahn 

Proofreaders 
 

Rich Cacace, 

Webmaster 

Important Dates and Times 

We’re on the web! 

templebethelofpensacola.org 

Temple Beth El 

800 N. Palafox Street 

Pensacola, FL  32501 

850-438-3321 

 

Board of Directors 

 
President: Janet Kahn 

Vice President: Terry Gross 

Treasurer: Carol Kahn Rosenblatt 

Secretary: Pat Braunstien 

Past President: Capt. Fred Levin,  

                       USN Ret. 

Sisterhood: Renee Eilen 

    Marty Lisner 

Brotherhood: Dr. Steve Eilen 

School for Jewish Living: 

 Andrea Fleekop, Director 

 

Linda Armacost 

Jeanne Boyle 

Rich Cacace 

Matt Dannheisser 

Ray Engel 

Andrew Rothfeder 

Zvi Salpeter 
Bill Wein 

Danny Zimmern 

  

 

  

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 


